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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc.

Executive Board Meeting

July 18, 2012

7:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Bobby Woods, President




Ann Hanks, Vice President




Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer




Laurie Price, Second Treasurer




Diane Prescod, Secretary

Pat Williams, APM
Call to Order:   called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  A quorum was established with all Board members present.

Regular Session:


-Public Participation  - No homeowners were present.
-Minutes – The minutes of the June 20, 2012 Executive Board meeting were approved with



a motion made by Jeff, seconded by Ann and passed unanimously.


-Financial Reports – The financial reports for the month-end June 2012 were reviewed.  



As of July 18, 2012:




Checking



$16,478.07








Capital Expenditure Savings

$14,863.44






Reserve Savings


$20,307.20


  




CD




$16,153.50




  



TOTAL



$66,802.21


There are still some “quirks” in the system that are being worked out to make statements


easier to read.  



Filing with town and Secretary of State for resale certificates discussed.  Jeff has filed 



with Secretary of State in the past on-line and offered to continue to do so.  APM has



filed with the town.



Going forward, bills will go to APM, APM will prepare checks – Pat, Laurie, and Jeff



are authorized to sign checks – Jeff and Laurie will review bills and checks.  This was



discussed at previous meeting but  discussed again this evening to ensure that everyone



understands and is in agreement.  This is a relatively standard procedure.



Expenditures for signs and hardware to hang them appear under “Building



Maintenance” because there was no other place for this expense.  Pat will move



it to “Other Maintenance” because it really isn’t a building expense.  There was 



no charge for having the Deerfield sign corrected.


-New Business –



-MDC Invoices –Upon analysis of invoices, we are challenging 6 of the accounts



that have incurred charges of approximately $1,200 for winter months when




the water was turned off.  Jeff, Laurie, and Pat are working on letter and




will continue to pursue the matter.  We need to examine this line item when



we begin to think about budget for the coming year.


-Unit Inspections –



-31 Spring Hill – Shed – There are 2 issues – the placement of the shed and





the lack of adherence to the rule of securing permission prior to 





putting up the shed.  After discussion, it was decided that Pat will




draft a letter approving the shed in its present location, however,





should any other changes, additions be made without Board





approval, the modification will have to be removed and there will





be fines of $25/day.




-Spice Bush – Addition to front, shed, and tree that was removed.  Relative to





the shed, we still need specifications on what it will look like, color,





material, size.  Location in the back corner of the property would be OK.




Removal of the tree without Board permission after having been told





it was required will be addressed in a letter that also discusses fines





and clean up or removal of the stump.  Addition to front is approved





pending filing of documentation of materials and colors. The letter will





further state that the addition must be constructed as per the building





specifications that have been submitted or it will have to be removed.

-Association Office Equipment – Jeff has an old computer, mouse, keyboard, printer,


computer table and Ann has a metal file cabinet.  Jeff has all paperwork so items


can be disposed of – Best Buy will recycle the computer and it is cost free so he


will take everything there – if they won’t take it, he will take it to landfill.  Ann


will call Salvation Army to have them pick up desk and file cabinet.

-Wood-line trimming – has been completed and this will be placed in the contract for


next landscaping company as an annual trimming.
-Recreational Equipment – There are 3 on Quail Run – two are in the driveway and


one is at the end of the driveway, close to and facing the road.  Pat will send a

letter regarding portable hoop at end of driveway.  This is a safety issue because 


children have to be in the street to play – it must be moved immediately or there


will be fines of $25/day.

-Reserve Study – Was put together by Eric Schaefer but it is very inadequate and


inaccurate according to Jeff and Laurie.  Apparently he stated he did not


have some necessary information although Laurie and Jeff recall having


provided it.  The current study presumes that all roads date to 1988 which


is inaccurate. The study will be redone and resubmitted to Jeff and Laurie.

Jeff will get accurate information to Eric.  We need to know how much


road repair will cost and what quarterly fees need to be to fund the work. 


Laurie stated we need the information broken down by street.  The study


done by Eric presumes that the road material is good for 40 years but


realistically this would not be the case.  Laurie also stated that we should

have a reserve study done by an impartial third party outside of APM – such

as an engineering firm.  When there is a paving replacement project, the engineer can supervise the placement and amount of material to ensure it meets specifications.  The cost would be about $2,000.  For the time being, we will have Eric/APM do another study meeting our specifications.


-New Items: 




-There are still a few remaining dead trees on the property – some on




Deerfield and one on Arrowwood in the cul-de-sac.  Russo sent Pat pictures




and she will get a price from him for cutting to ground level and a separate price 
for stump removal.

Committee Reports

Website – Ann has already posted on website that Board meetings will be the third



Wednesday of the month – she will remove it for now because of the




new September date and no meeting in August, the Annual Meeting




and holidays coming up.


Streets and Sewers – See Above

Sprinklers, Irrigation – Sprinklers on Arrowwood are coming on – no one was sure about




other streets but Pat stated that Russo stated they turned them on so they




should be working.


Property Maintenance – It was reported that there are weeds along the curb-line of a home

on Timothy Lane.   The homeowner will be sent a letter explaining that this is her responsibility as it is in front of her home.  There are some common areas that need attention, however.  Pat will contact Russo.


Welcoming Committee – Leslie and Suzanne have visited three new neighbors.  Pat will make




sure that this is mentioned in next flier sent to homeowners.
The next meeting date is set for September 5, 2012 at Bobby’s house. The Annual Meeting will be held on Thursday, November 15, 2012 at Sacred Heart, as last year.   
The meeting was adjourned to Executive Session at 9:06 p.m.

There were no items discussed in the Executive Session that required a vote.

The meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Laurie, seconded by Jeff, and passed unanimously at  9:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Prescod
Secretary
